
 Happy New Year to all my friends in the Bay Yacht Club.  I am most hon-

ored to be your Commodore for 2012.  We are poised to have a wonderful year.  We 

have already had a Board of Directors meeting, and your Board of Directors is fo-

cused on a great year.  The Committee Chairs are in place, and they are all fully 

energized, and coming up to speed.  January events include a Saturday night dinner Jan 7, the yearly 

calendar planning meeting on Jan 8, the Installation of Officers Banquet Jan 14, the Frostbite Cruise 

to Port A on Jan 21-22, and the first of our Bunko Nights on Jan 25.   

 As you might expect, the first major 2012 event with the facilities occurred on Jan 1.  So, our 

Vice Commodore, Kevin Kaldenbach, and his band of warriors came together and rescued our sinking 

barge.  Fortunately, the sinking was arrested at about an 18‖ list.  We now know that we have ―water 

line‖ holes in the barge.  Certainly, timing is everything, and our long range plans to move the Club-

house to terra firma, i.e. platform on pilings on the hard, is moving along.  One of our big focuses for 

the year is to flesh out the plan to either move the existing Clubhouse to pilings, or construct a new 

Clubhouse on pilings from scratch. 

 Another big focus is to gain more Club participation in existing events, and create new events 

offering even more opportunity for members to enjoy the facilities and friendships.  The Clubhouse is 

available 24x7 for members‘ use.  We will be starting a men‘s poker night and ladies Bunco, and I en-

courage each of you to come up with additional ways to utilize the Clubhouse and solicit participation 

from the broad spectrum of members.   

 Look for new variations in the dinner parties, return of movie nights, wonderful cruises to 

some of the same, and some new locations, reciprocal cruises, more races with favorable winds tai-

lored to our membership, dynamic parties with new twists, Club sailing days when everyone is invited 

to sail, i.e. no one is left on the dock, wine tastings, and charity events.  Bottom line, if you are not par-

ticipating in Club events, you are missing a great time, and not getting your full membership value.   

 If you have any ideas for improvements to make our Club even more enjoyable, please let me 

know – think outside the existing box.   

Thanks again for the opportunity to serve each of you as your Commodore. 

       Cheers,  Walt  Crawford—Commodore 
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Honorary Member for 2012 ** Roger Wright 

Ex-Club Member Roger Wright was active in the BYC during the early 80s.  The Club had outgrown the smaller original Club-
house/Barge and  a larger one was needed to accommodate the growing BYC Membership.  The project of building a larger 
Clubhouse/Barge was presented at a General Meeting and voted down.  Working behind the scenes, Roger secured the financ-
ing for buying a larger barge and building a Clubhouse on it.  Due to Roger‘s efforts, the project was voted on and passed the 
following year.  In many ways, the Club was at a similar crossroads to what we face today.  Without Roger‘s efforts, the Club 
would not be what it is today.  Therefore, in recognition of Roger‘s past efforts and in Celebration of the Club‘s 40th Anniver-
sary, the BYC Executive Board has bestowed on Roger Wright, an Honorary Membership for the calendar year of 2012. 
 

http://www.bayyachtclub.org/apps/auth/login?why=pw&next=apps%2Fprofile%2FprofilePage%3Fid%3D40216249
http://www.bayyachtclub.org/
http://www.bayyachtclub.org/mapandwidgets.htm
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***** 

Did you know… 

That if you have a group 

of at least three boats 

coming to the Corpus 

Christi Marina… your 

group qualifies for the 

―Regatta Rate‖ of $15 per 

night slip fee?   

 

***** 

 

   Pot Luck Dinner ** December 10 

On December 17, we had our BYC Christmas Party.  Chef/

Commodore Lisa Kelley, with the help of Phyllis Vaughn , and Jo Ann 

Robertson, prepared a dinner of tortilla soup, queso,  and salad.  In addition to our gift 

exchange, club members brought gifts for the Toys For Tots drive. Gunnery Sergent Ra-

mirez was on hand in his Marine uniform to take the Christmas loot back to the children. 

 Judy Crawford played Santa‘s helper.  Judy was in rare form as it was also her birthday.  

(I wont‘ say how old you are, Judy!)  Walter brought Judy a delicious birthday cake which was greatly enjoyed by 

everyone, by the way! 

During the gift exchange, many items were ―stolen‖ from one member by another.  I 

was excited to end up with a really cute Santa apron which I did wear on Christmas 

Day!  There was plenty of cheer and excitement while watching one another open and 

display all sorts of presents.  Some were very interesting for sure. The club was beauti-

fully  decorated and a festive time was had by all. 

When the Bowsprit Editor asked me to write an account of the 
December 10th Potluck, I said sure...no problem…  But then I 
remembered—I had consumed two diet Cokes plus a full bottle 
of water and my memory of the event is somewhat fuzzy, very 
similar to the water line on my boat.  I do remember that it 
was a large crowd for a potluck, more than 25, less thean 
14,000.  Many of the usual suspects 
were there and a few unusual sus-

pects.  Harry rang the bell and organized the 4 minute 
business meeting… or was that the Christmas party?  I am 
sure someone brought a guest and they were appropriately 
recognized: just do not ask me who they were.  Susie 
brought one of her trademark ―Julie Child‖ (that is sup-
posed to be a compliment) dishes and Jenny taught me 
that it is OK to purchase an HEB concoction and call it my own.  Kevin the Younger 
and Cathy solved the world‘s problems while consuming light beer.  The highlight of 
the evening for me was changing the beer keg.  Respectfully submitted by the second 
string– Kaptain Keg, aka Andy. 

BYC Commodore‘s Christmas Party 2011 

More Photos 

   Kaptain Keg—Beverage Summary 

The Beer Elves, (Winos and Non-Drinker) completed another successful year of pro-

viding liquid beverages for the BYC.  Not too difficult a job… if its empty, fill it… if we 

are out, buy more.  I want to thank myself-appointed Beer Elves who helped open and 

close the beverages.  There may be more but Jerry, Jake and Walt were the ones I nor-

mally asked to close the beverages after dinner.  Chip made a run to a store in San An-

tonio to buy tapper washers, and Ed served as chief maroon wine (after the Aggies of 

course) wino and Lisa served as the white wino.  Others were involved, but I do not 

want to embarrass them by revealing their names.  New additions for 2012 in the soft 

drink department include Coke Zero and Caffeine Free Diet Coke.  Both are located in 

the beer refrigerator in the storage room because the machine slots are full.  Thanks 

for another great year of drinking! 

More Photos 

http://www.bayyachtclub.org/apps/photos/album?albumid=12722452
http://www.bayyachtclub.org/apps/photos/album?albumid=12768063
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From the Rear Commodore ** Chip Spence 

 

        BYC Poker Night Extravaganza! 

My Wife and I enjoy playing Poker and we thought it would be fun to start a Poker Night at the 

Club.  I had several responses to my Member Blast and I believe we have enough interest to have at 

least one table.  I‘ll be contacting interested members to set up a monthly date for the BYC Poker 

Night Extravaganza soon… So Wives do not let your husbands have all the fun!  Come to the Club 

with him and play Texas Hold ‗Em too.  Please email Joe Blair at cctex2000@aol.com if you have 

any questions. 

        Warm Regards,  Joe Blair. 

        

 
A few adjustments for the new year: 

Communication, we are going to try to keep everyone in the loop using not only the website but 

also the Member Blast.   Remember, that is the email that we use for dinner reservations.  

Now you can feel free to use it to communicate with club members.  Need a Crew? Post a 

blast.  Selling a Boat? Post a blast.  Cruising to an anchorage and want company? Post a 

blast.  Tracking one of our cruisers? Post a blast.     membersblast@bayyachtclub.org 

The Commodore asked that I share these few rules: 

When you reply, reply to the individual, not the blast 

 If you don‘t care to see the messages, use delete button 

           No commercial, religious or political messages, i.e. Amway, Tupperware,  etc. 

Recruiting new members will be a priority.  I have ordered blank business cards for all mem-

bers who wish to use them.  Please hand these out liberally, you will be surprised at the re-

sponses we will receive.  

For our newest members, upon receipt of an application and check, you will receive a dock key 

and combo to the door.  Your membership is still 

probationary for 3 weeks. 

If you are a relatively new member and have not yet re-

ceived a burgee and decal, please let me know and I will 

rectify that pronto. Directories will be distributed at the 

installation banquet, if you can‘t attend, let me know and 

I will get one for you. 

Have you seen the BYC FLAG Shirts and ball caps?  Want 

one?  Just let me know and I have a stock of shirts at the club.  The treasurer will bill you, so no 

cash is necessary; How Easy is That? 
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From the Dinner Team: 

This year Jenny Jackson and I will serve as the Dinner Com-

mittee Chair Girls. And so as Larry Frank prepares to lead 

us around the Bay to some fun anchorages, Jenny and I 

thought we would take our own little tour and explore the 

cuisines from several countries as we hope to shake up the 

meal planning opportunities for BYC.   If you joined us last 

week, you know we started off in Mexico, and we hope to 

spend one more meal in that part of the country. 

During February we will branch off to another location and hope to provide some different cui-

sines to our fellow Clubbers.  Now if you have a special desire to cook a certain type of cuisine, you 

will need to send Jenny or me an e mail and let us know where you would like to travel, we are 

game for just about anything.  Areas we would like to visit, include Italy, Ireland, France, Ger-

many, and then of course Louisiana, Texas and somewhere up North.  Give us a call or send us a 

text and let‘s start racking up those frequent flyer cuisine miles. 

BTW:  Generally the first Friday of every month will be a dinner Friday, with cocktail hour  begin-

ning at 1830, and dinner at 1930, this should allow plenty of time for our Out-Of-Towners to ar-

rive and this will also free up an additional weekend for impromptu cruising. 

The Dinner Chair Girls 

OOPS, almost forgot,  you can reach Jenny at 512-517-1244 or Brenda at 361-815-1919 

CCYC hosted a meeting earlier this month for the purpose of coordinating the racing schedules for 

CC Bay Area regattas.  CCYC, PIYC, MORF and BYC were represented.  Most of the dates were 

scheduled in roughly the same place as previous years with a few minor changes and additions. One 

big change was to move the Lighthouse Regatta up earlier in the year, May 19th, in order to make 

the schedule less crowded in June.  BYC is scheduling a cruise to Rockport on that date and both 

racers and cruisers will spend Saturday night there.  

The BYC Pursuit race series will consist of five races this season and two of them will be point to 

point races.  Those two will be on the Sunday of the Offshore weekend and the Saturday of the Bas-

tille Day weekend.  These two dates are also BYC cruise weekends. May 12 is the date for the first 

pursuit race. 

Your Racing Committee for 2012 will be Jim Robertson and Bruce Swart.  Jim will be running the 

Pursuit Series races and Bruce will be in charge of the Regattas.  We would like to see more of our 

Membership out there racing, including the CRUISERS!  This is what handicaps are for!   

Everyone get busy lining up Crewmembers and let‘s get out there and represent BYC. 

      Club Racing 2012 
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  Marine Product Review 

      

 

 

The NaviSafe line of lighting products is simply a great piece of kit.  I really can't oversell this versatile, 

handy and well-engineered product.  I've used the NaviSafe Red-Green for about 6 months and had 

zero issues with them.  I live aboard S/V Liberty in the busy Clear Lake area and use my dinghy as my 

primary conveyance, so dinghy lighting is a paramount concern of mine. I use two for dinghy lighting, 

by simply using the RED/GREEN forward and WHITE for the stern. 

The system uses 3 AAA batteries.  The light features 16 LED lights, 6 white, 5 red, 5 green in a water-

proof, floating, magnetic housing.  They may be used in 5 modes, all on, red/green, white only, red only 

or green only.  In over 6 months of routine use, I have replaced the batteries only once (and that only 

last week).  I attached a strip of super duty velcro to my dinghy and another to the magnetic base of the 

light and simply attach the lights utilizing the magnets to my dinghy motor and dinghy bow. 

The light floats and always comes to the upright position, so it would a great item to toss to crewmem-

ber in a MOB situation (in addition to a life ring and MOB buoy).  The light comes with a magnetic 

mount and straps, but the company sells several varieties of mounts (suction, pole and rail).  The light 

is visible for over 2 nm and is certified by the USCG for navigation purposes, so it is an excellent emer-

gency/auxiliary navigation light. 

The lights come as an all around 360 white light or in the red/green/white configuration I described.  I 

recommend purchasing two of the Red-Green models and using them as I described on your dinghy or 

mounting them on your pulpits for back up purposes.  They may be ordered from Amazon.com where 

they retail for $60 and $65 respectively.  While this may sound expensive, I assure you, once you use 

them, you will never fool around with motorcycle batteries and wiring or play with $3 flashlights dis-

guised as dinghy lights and sold for $30 at marine retailers. 

http://www.navisafe.co.nz/index.html 

             by Kevin Smith
  

2012 Officer‘s Installation Banquet ** January 14th 

We hope to see you all on Saturday, January 14th at Water Street Seafood Company for the 2012 

Officer‘s Installation Banquet! The upstairs banquet room will be open at 6 pm for happy hour 

with a cash bar.  Dinner will begin at 7 pm.  Price is $30 pp at the door.  Members may opt to be 

billed for the dinner for an additional $2 pp.     

Important:  Cancellations should be made to Phyllis Vaughn no later than January 10th, 2012.  

Please make sure you speak to her in person or that you receive a response if submitting by any 

other method.  Members will be billed $32 pp for unused tickets if not properly cancelled.   



This space available. 
 

Contact 
mailto:bowsprit@bayyachtclub.org 
               for information about ad-

vertising.  
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Let‘s Play BUNCO!!! 

If you‘re interested, be at 

the Club on January 25th 

at 6:00 pm 

Bring $5 to play and the 

winners will go home with 

money in their pocket!! 

Bunco is a dice game.  It‘s 

lots of fun! 

See you There! 

Cynthia Huddleston 

It‘s that time of the year again to put away the Holiday decorations and get back 

to what BYC is about… spending time on the water!  The first Cruise of the year 

will be the traditional ―Frost Bite Cruise‖ to the Port Aransas Marina on January 

21st-22nd, 2012.  Please join the Hilers/Streeps/Swarts as they host the after-

noon get-together. 

 We will have  dinner at Fins restaurant at 6:00 pm.  Details are still being 

worked out, however, if you plan to boat to Port A, you need to call the Harbor-

master at 361-749-5429 to make your slip reservations.  Land Cruisers are en-

couraged to attend as well.  I‘ll get the rest of the details out on a Member Blast 

soon.  RSVP to: LarryFrank@stx.rr.com   

     Larry Frank—2012 Cruise Dude 

  First Cruise of 2012—January 21-22 

FYI— Racers mark your calendars with this new race series for 2012.  MORF is 
planning a 3 race series called the Frostbite.  These will be single race events 
scheduled for January 28th, February 11th and February 25th.  The races will all 
have pursuit starts.  Skipper‘s Meeting place and time to be announced soon. 

               MORF Frostbite Series 

http://www.3rdcoastcaptains.com/
http://www.hshyachts.com/
http://www.tireandlubeexpress.net/
mailto:bowsprit@bayyachtclub.org
http://kwcoastalbend.yourkwoffice.com/
http://www.finsgrillandicehouse.com/
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MORF Race 

6:00 pm 

13 

 

14 15 

1 17 18 19 
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1 

 

2 3 4 

MORF Race 

6:00 pm 

 

 

5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 
MORF Race 

6:00 pm 

 

 

12 
 

13 14 

Officer‘s Installa-

tion Banquet 

15 16 17 

 

18 
MORF Race 

6:00 pm 

19 

 

20 21 

Frostbite Cruise 

To Port A 

22 

Frostbite Cruise 

To Port A 

23 24 25 

Bunco  6:00 

pm 
MORF Race 

6:00 pm 

26 

 

27 
 

28 

PotLuck Dinner 

 
MORF Frostbite series 

Race #1  

29 30 31  
MORF Race 

6:00 pm 

   

       

 

Everyone Save the Date for this year‘s Annual Mardi Gras celebration.  Ron and Jo 

Hebert will once again be cooking up their authentic Cajun Cuisine for our party-

ing pleasure!  This is always an event not to be missed.  Let‘s get things going for 

the New Year and make this party ―one to remember‖!  RSVPs will be requested 

and more details will be sent out closer to the date via Member Blast.  Be on the 

lookout. 

                   Mardi Gras February 18th, 2012    
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